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 Coventry City Council 
Minutes of the Meeting of Cabinet Member for Children and Young People held at 

11.00 am on Tuesday, 23 April 2024 
 

Present:  

Members: Councillor P Seaman (Cabinet Member) 

 Councillor J Lepoidevin (Shadow Cabinet Member) 

 Councillor A Jobbar (Deputy Cabinet Member) 

  

Employees (by Service 
Area): 

 

 
Children’s Services 
 
Customer Services 
 
Law and Governance 
 

 
J Jones 
 
K Boyce, K Kanebi, S Patterson 
 
T Robinson 

Public Business 
 
12. Apologies  

 
13. Declarations of Interests  

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

14. Minutes  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 15 January 2024 were agreed and signed as a 
true record.  
 
There were no matters arising. 
 

15. Children's Services Comments, Compliments and Complaints Annual Report 
2022/23  
 
The Cabinet Member considered a report of the Interim Director of Children’s 
Services which presented the Children’s Services Comments, Compliments and 
Complaints Annual Report 2022/23. 
 
There is a statutory duty for the Council to have a system for receiving 
representations by, or on behalf of, children who use the social care services they 
provide or commission; and for the Council to produce an annual report about the 
operation of the complaints procedure.  
 
The report highlighted the themes that arose from them and the learning and 
service improvements that have resulted from the feedback received. 
 
It was noted that amongst the key highlights raised by officers, of complaints 
received the vast majority were dealt with at stage 1, within the mandated 
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timescales, and were down compared to the previous year. Members 
acknowledged the recognisable plateau of complaints and the effectiveness of 
intervention to provide a resolution to complaints at the earliest stage in the 
landscape of sufficiency and financial challenges. Similarly, common themes of 
complaints were identified – such as poor communication, or differences in the 
expectation of service – but Members recognised that those types of complaints 
have always been common. 
 
As an indicator of success, officers drew Members’ attention to the fact that the 
service received more compliments than complaints for yet another year. 
Predominantly, compliments came from family group conferencing and 
professional partners – officers endeavoured to improve reporting procedures to 
fully capture the compliments they receive, especially from families. 
 
Lastly, it was noted that of the 18 complaints referred to the Local Government 
and Social Care Ombudsman (LGSCO), only 1 was upheld. The service has used 
this case as a key point of learning and development for the future with Members 
sympathetic to families’ needs in these cases but also understanding of the 
Ombudsman’s role/jurisdiction. 
 
Members welcomed the report and paid tribute to the excellent work undertaken 
by everyone involved. Similarly, the Cabinet Member praised the achievements 
outlined as a good example of building effective working relationships within the 
council. 
 
RESOLVED that the Cabinet Member approves publication of the annual 
report in relation to complaints and representations in children’s services in 
2022/23. 
 

16. Outstanding Issues Report  
 
There were no outstanding issues. 
 

17. Any Other Business  
 
There were no other items of business. 
 
 
 
 

(Meeting closed at 11.35 am)  

  


